SSDT 2013 Army Team Report
The first full week of May means only one thing to motorcycle trials riders worldwide, the oldest motorcycle competition in the world starts in Fort William.  The Scottish Six Day Trial has run for over a hundred years and is a competition testing the skill of the rider and the reliability of the machine.  The Army has had a team entered into the event since the end of World War 2 and competes for the John Bull trophy for the Best Services Team.  The competition runs all around the Fort William area with the competitors taking on 30 observed sections a day and covering a distance of between 70 and 120 miles of mixed terrain including moor crossing, forestry and some road work.

This year has seen the team swapped back to Sherco motorcycles provided by Malcolm Rathmell Sport with full factory back up provided in Parc Ferme.  The team assembled the week prior to the event to run the new motorcycles in, and prep themselves and the bikes for the competition.  

After the weigh in (scrutineering) and parade through the centre of Fort William the event started in earnest on the 06 May with a typically damp and cold Scottish start to the event.  The first day went well with only a minor drama for Sgt Stu Payne with the ingress of water into the carburettor.  The weather improved for the Tuesday which saw a new route and some challenging new sections.  Wednesday had new portions of the route that proved to push time limits close for most of the riders.  Thursday, as usual, was the longest day of the week with the riders covering just over 120 miles.  Time is always tight, and this year was no exception with all the team picking up time penalties varying from 2 minutes through to 56 minutes.  

The normal Friday route started well but shortly after the first group the heavens opened and everyone ended the day soaking wet through.  Friday was also the early start day for the Army team meaning that all the riders had the disadvantage of being the first over the terrain; in reality it meant they spent the day cleaning the slime off the sections for the rest of the field.  To an outsider Saturday, the final day, would seem to be an easy day with only 60 miles to cover, but when only five of these are on the road it is possibly the most emotional day of the whole competition.  Taking in one of the historical Sections that has been in the trial since its inception, Pipeline still manages to take marks of the very best of riders and it attracts huge crowds.  The riders continue with sections on the side of Ben Nevis and finally in Fort William itself before a well deserved beer and the award ceremony in the evening.
The team had a good week overall with very good individual performances with very few problems.  2013 was another successful year for the Army team securing two first class awards and two second class awards, also managing to secure the John Bull Trophy for the fifth year running.  Huge thanks to the organisers of the event and also to Malcolm and Rhoda Rathmell and the Sherco team for their support during the event.
